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Be Safe 

Be Engaged 

Be Respectful 

Be Ready 

Dear Families, 

 

 

Wow! What a year this has been, the best yet some would say! From a successful 

Ofsted to fabulous music performances; fantastic class assemblies to an ambitious 

and exciting curriculum. I cannot list all the wonderful successes this year. 

 

 

None of this would be possible without your amazing children and endless support. 

I cannot thank the Chestnuts community enough. Thank you to Carly and all the 

PSA for their tireless fundraising efforts, I know they shared their successes this week 

and look forward to the fruits of your hard work. 

 

 

We also say a sad farewell to some special members of the staff this year; Ms Scott, 

Ms Seye, Ms Barrett and Ms Ryan, we wish you the best of luck.  You and the year 

6’s will always be a part of the Chestnuts family; this will always be your school.  

 

 

Have a lovely summer and I’m already excited for the next year! See you all back 

at school on Wednesday 6th September. 

 

 

Mrs Horwood 



Dates for your Diary 

 

Nursery 

Thursday 20th July - School ends at 1:30pm  

 

Wednesday 6th September - Y1 - 6 return to school  

 

Friday 8th September -  Current nursery children return  

 

 

Well done to everyone for a fantastic dance performance!  We really enjoyed 

ourselves and we remembered all the moves.  We also sat really beautifully as 

we watched all of the other amazing performances.  

Looking ahead to next term we will be holding our "meet the 

teacher" sessions on Monday the 11th September. 

KS1 classes at 3:45 - 4:15pm 

KS2 classes at 4:15- 4:45pm 

Reception will have their welcome meeting on Wednesday 27th 

September at 3:30pm. 

 



What we have done this week 

Donaldson 

Ahlberg 

Mozart Hadid 

Hadid class really enjoyed sports day, they 

displayed how athletic and competitive 

they are.  This year we were even more 

pleased as we had won the tug of war!! It 

was a great achievement for the class for 

the end of Year 1.   

Reception had a fantastic day celebrating their achievements. They 

performed their lines, songs and class dances beautifully during their 

celebration assembly.  They really enjoyed showing their brilliant art 

work they had produced during Reception.  Everyone had a really 

fun time at Lordship Recreation Ground.  We would like to thank all 

the families who joined us in celebrating the children and the end of 

year!  

The children are having a good time with 

their class party ! 



 

Dahl Attenborough 

Seacole Bolt 

To celebrate an amazing year, Seacole and Bolt Classes visited Freight-

liners Farm. We learned how to make candles from beeswax, explored 

Rabbit Village and learned about some very clever New Zealand 

Kunekine pigs.  After feeding the pigs, sheep and chickens it was time for 

a picnic and a play in Paradise Park. What a great way to end Y2!  

It was hard to decide what image I should include 

in the final Dahl class newsletter, there were so 

many choices.  In the end, a shot of the dance 

competition (which we won!) seemed perfect, it 

exemplifies the hard work, creativity and 

dedication they have put into the entire year.  It 

will be so incredibly hard saying goodbye to this 

class, they have been a joy to teach and I have 

felt truly lucky to have them in my room each day. 

Maybe I will get them back another year......  

Attenborough have had a fantastic year 

in Year 3.  They have worked incredibly 

hard all year!  Well done for all of your 

hard work.  Ms. Sarwar and Ms. Green 

would like to wish Attenborough class a 

wonderful Summer holiday and all the best 

for Year 4.   



Fibonacci Gandhi 

This past year, year 4 have been practising for their concert at Alexandra Palace, 

even though we were all very hot Year 4 still put on an amazing performance. 

Pankhurst Thompson 

Pankhurst class have been doing a business project this 

week. In groups of 2/3 the children have designed their 

own theme park! They had a budget of 5 million pounds 

and could spend it on different types of rides and include 

important amenities. They calculated their profits for the 

year, using building costs, running costs and marketing 

costs and then changed the entrance fees accordingly. 

Some children even chose to create a spreadsheet to 

help them budget accurately!   

For our last week of term, the children 

made their own crazy sand ornaments. It 

was messy but a lot of fun!   



Malala Mandela 

 

The year has come to an end. For Year 6, this is the final part of a chapter, and the 

beginning of a whole new adventure.  We hope and wish our students the very 

best of luck, as they embark on the second leg of their educational journey.  We 

have seen you grow over this year, enjoying your accomplishments and successes, 

and your secondary school will be proud to add you to their list of new learners. 

Well done indeed.  Good luck, strive for the heights, and continue to shine bright. 

 

Your Year 6 Teachers xx 

Goodbye and good luck to all 

our fabulous Year 6 children. You 

have been a pleasure to have at 

Chestnuts and we know you will 

all do really well at Secondary 

School.  



Art Classes  
What a talented and creative bunch we have here at 

Chestnuts! 



Sports Day ! 

On Wednesday 12th July, we had a fun and competitive time at the park. 

Thank  you to everyone who came out to support Sports Day. 



A big THANK YOU to our marvellous PSA for running another fantastic 

Summer Fair! Thank you to everyone who volunteered and attended.  

Chestival  

Ms Watson would like to say 

a big WELL DONE to all who 

attended Karaoke after-

school  club this term. She 

looks forward to starting 

again in September.  



Kids vs Staff Netball 

Match  
On Tuesday 18th July we held our annual Staff v pupils netball match. Always a compet-

itive fixture, the heat was bearing down on us! What we found is that we have a v com-

petitive staff team! Everyone had a lot of fun and the final score was Teachers 10—Kids 

3. 



As we reach the end of the school year we are saying goodbye to some long standing 

and highly valued members of staff. 

Ms Scott (our wonderful SENCo) is retiring from Education this summer to start a new life as a 

Doula. For those families that have worked closely with Mavis, we know this is a huge loss and 

we shall miss her greatly. I cannot thank her enough for the work she has done to advocate 

for our children with SEND. Mavis is one of a kind and she will be thought of daily. We wish her 

the best of luck in her new career. 

Ms Barrett (our amazing EYFS leader) is also taking some time away from education. 

Unfortunately she is still suffering from Long Covid and needs to take some time away for her 

health. She will be working at the DfE and I know she will continue to fight for the right 

decisions for children in our schools. Ellie has been a driving force in my SLT and is the most 

incredible teacher and leader. She will be very missed. 

Ms Ryan has decided that, after 6 years here, it is time to move on to the next teaching role. 

Charlene has been an integral part of my team at Chestnuts and I wish her well in her new 

move. We will miss you! 

Ms Seye spent this academic year training to be a teacher. She will start her year as an ECT in 

Enfield. I am so proud of the wonderful teacher she has become and wish her the best of 

luck as she starts a fun filled career in teaching. We will miss you! 

Goodbye and Good luck ... 








